
  
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 16 September 2019  

FULLBROOK OPEN EVENING – THANK YOU 

It was wonderful to welcome so many prospective students and their 

parents/carers to Fullbrook yesterday for our Open Evening.  It was 

another very successful event, and it was great to be able to talk to so 

many people about the rich and varied education Fullbrook has to offer. 

Many thanks to the Fullbrook students who supported the evening, they 

were all fantastic ambassadors for our school, and we definitely couldn’t 

do these events without their assistance. 

“We are what we repeatedly do. Excellence, then, is 
not an act, but a habit.” ―Aristotle 

 

MY FULLBROOK 6 EXPERIENCE - REMINDER 

Don’t forget that “My Fullbrook 6 Experience” takes place on Thursday 26 

September from 6:30-8pm in the Fullbrook 6 block.  Led by current F6 

students for students interested in studying with us after GCSEs, “My 

Fullbrook 6 Experience” offers the opportunity to find out about Fullbrook 

6 through students eyes’.  See the attached poster for further information. 

APPOINTMENTS OUTSIDE SCHOOL 

We would like to remind parents of the following in relation to 

appointments for their son or daughter.  

 Parents/carers should try to arrange medical and other 

appointments outside school hours whenever possible. For appointments 

during the school day students must sign out at Reception on leaving 

school and sign back in at Reception on their return. We expect most 

appointments to take a maximum of two hours. 

 Parents/carers are requested to send in a signed note, or, for year 

7 students, write a note in their child’s record book. The note should state 

the reason for any planned absence, the time they need to leave and 

if/when they are expected to get back to school.  

 Students are not allowed to leave the school site without school 

permission. 

 

LES MISÉRABLES – REHEARSAL SCHEDULE 

The rehearsal schedule for Les Misérables will be published each week 

on the Fullbrook website and also on our social media channels. Students 

who have been selected for the production should ensure they check this 

regularly so that they know when they will be required. 

FULLBROOK & F6  

OPEN EVENTS 

 
 

Main School Open 
Mornings 

For Years 5 & 6 and their 
parents 

(appointment needed) 
 

Tuesday 1, Wednesday 9, 
Thursday 17 October 2019  

9:15am & 10:15am 
 

Please contact the reception 
team on 01932 349301 to 

book your space at one of the 
open mornings. 

 

~~~~ 

My Fullbrook 6 
Experience – an 

evening for students, 
by students 

(no appointment needed) 
 

Thursday 26 September 2019 
6:30-8pm 

 
 

 

 



YEAR 8 HPV VACCINATION - REMINDER 

The HPV vaccinations will take place on Wednesday 2 and Thursday 3 October 

for all Year 8 students. You will have received an email in July asking you to 

give online consent for your son or daughter to be given the vaccination. 

Electronic consent must be provided by Wednesday 25 September for the 

vaccination to be administered to your son or daughter. If you have not already 

done this, then please click here to read the letter and to be directed to the 

consent portal. 

READING FOR PLEASURE 

The Year 7s will be choosing from a selection of novels carefully short listed 

(through the Book Trust) to suit a range of reading levels and interests. Each 

student will then be given their chosen book to keep! Two more copies of each 

book will also be available in the LRC. Once these are delivered, they will have 

the opportunity to read their book in tutor time. 

Please ensure Year 7 students have a reading book with them at all times. 

DEEP LEARNING DAY 1 

Monday 23 September will be our first Deep Learning Day of the year. We 

usually have 6 of these days across the school year, where students come off 

timetable for the whole day and participate in a number of lessons focussed on 

cultural and social topics, along with subjects such as personal safety and life 

skills. Students should still be in uniform and must remember to bring locker 

keys and pencil cases with them as usual. 

LETTER ON BEHALF OF SURREY POLICE 

Surrey Police have requested that we send all parents a copy of a letter about 

‘Money Mules’ this week. Please find this letter at the end of this newsletter. 

CYCLE PERMIT UPDATE 

At present, the cycle shed is full and we have no capacity to issue any further 

cycle permits. The permits are issued every year, and we will be conducting a 

permit check in the coming weeks to establish if we will be able to issue any 

new permits. 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Saturday 21 & Sunday 22 September  Silver Duke of Edinburgh Assessed Expedition 

Monday 23 September  Deep Learning Day 1 

Monday 23 September  Fullbrook 6 – RAG Week 

Tuesday 1 October 9:15am & 10:15am Fullbrook Open Morning (2020 Year 7 admissions) 

Wednesday 2 October  Year 8 HPV Immunisations (Day1) 

Thursday 3 October  Year 8 HPV Immunisations (Day 2) 

Wednesday  9 October 9:15am & 10:15am Fullbrook Open Morning (2020 Year 7 admissions) 

Friday 11 October  Fullbrook 6 UCAS Deadline 

 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us 
via:  
info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    
concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         
homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 
 
 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols to view the Fullbrook 
Facebook & Twitter pages. 

 

      

 

      

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

http://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/FULLBROOK-HPV-LETTER-WITH-E-CONSENT.pdf
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Dear Parent or Guardian, 

We need your help to warn young people about the dangers and consequences of becoming a money mule.   

What is a money mule?  

A money mule is someone who transfers stolen money through their own bank account on behalf of someone else 

and is paid for doing so. 

Criminals need money mules to launder the profits of their crimes.   

Young people are increasingly being targeted to become money mules.  They are approached online or in person, 

including through social media, at school, college or sports clubs.  Sometimes people they know persuade them to 

take part, often because they are also acting as money mules.  

Mules will usually be unaware of where the money comes from – commonly fraud and scams – and that it can go on 

to fund crimes such as drug dealing and people trafficking.  

Being a money mule is illegal 

When someone is caught, their bank account will be closed, and they will have problems getting student loans, 

mobile phone contracts and credit in the future.  They could even face arrest for money laundering.  

What to look out for 

Tell-tale signs that someone might be involved could be them suddenly having extra cash, buying expensive new 

clothes or top-of-the-range mobile phones and gadgets with very little explanation as to how they got the money. 

They may also become more secretive, withdrawn or appear stressed. 

You and your child can learn more and get advice by visiting www.moneymules.co.uk together. 

If you are worried that someone close to you might be caught up in money muling, you can contact Crimestoppers 

anonymously on 0800 555 111. 

Please do not attempt to contact any individual you suspect of organising money muling. 

Yours Faithfully, 

 

Detective Chief Inspector Andy Richardson 

Surrey and Sussex Economic Crime Unit 

 

 

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.moneymules.co.uk&data=02%7C01%7Csarah.sinden%40ukfinance.org.uk%7C23cbeeed57404c0284d308d67a1c8abc%7C70e4dd2eaab74c6aa8823b6e7a39663e%7C1%7C0%7C636830660356564940&sdata=Yaq6%2BmaS4lRxZ1089Yn%2Bp3v%2FxK4wEeRtVb083fh6X1w%3D&reserved=0


 

 


